[image: image4.wmf]October, 2012





.
From Mrs. Maroszek’s Desk…

Hello amazing 4th grade parents!  I want to thank you for the incredible opportunity to work with your children this year.  This year is a huge step as we prepare them for their transition to Lineville next year.  We are off to a great start with reading MAP testing and running records completed for the fall.  We have also been working hard to create a warm and inviting classroom community where we live daily by the belief that it is important to be good and kind to others.  This group of students has done an amazing job encouraging, helping, and supporting each other.  With all of this said, I again feel blessed to have such a wonderful group of students.  Below is my monthly newsletter.  I hope that it provides you with a good overview of the happenings in our classroom in addition to our classroom website at:  www.maroszek.weebly.com  As always, if you ever have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to call me or stop in!  
Madison Field Trip
Our Madison field trip is going to be Friday, October 12th.   We are really looking forward to our day that starts early at 5:45am with the buses departing at 6am sharp.  Please be prompt as we have tours set up and we do not want to miss our scheduled times.  Thanks everyone for being interested!  I love having all the parent volunteers on this trip.  It will be a fun and informative day for all.    

Math
We are currently working on place value.  Practice with your child the following forms up to the millions place.
Standard form:  1,245,789 simply writing the number

Word form: one million, two hundred forty-five thousand, seven hundred eighty-nine  Its writing the number out in words

Expanded form: 1,000,000+200,000+40,000+5,000+700+80+9 Taking the number, and breaking it apart, or expanding it, by each place value

Place value form: 1-millions, 2-hundred thousands, 4-ten thousands, 5-thousands, 7-hundreds, 8-tens, 9-ones Taking the number and telling how much is in each place value.

***Also make sure to keep practicing those multiplication facts!
Rounding:  Students also need to be able to round numbers to the nearest thousand.  
Writing

Daily students are encouraged to write in their response journals which helps students get more comfortable with writing.  In addition, we are in the process of learning about the characteristics of a good paragraph.
Technology

This month we have used both the computer lab and mini laptops in our classrooms.  The students have worked in our classroom website, used the educational links page of our classroom website, and also starting practicing Typing Pal.  Students can access Typing Pal from home through our class site.  A great typing goal for students would be 20-25 words per minute.  Each day a student of the week also presents a wonder of the day from the Wonderopolis website.  This is a great site to spark interest and engage learners.  
Social Studies
We are working on studying the branches of government.  Study the info below nightly as our assessment will be next week.  
Executive branch: carries out and ENFORCES the laws.  

Legislative branch: makes the laws

Judicial branch: decides if laws are fair.

President:  head of the National Executive branch
Governor:  Head of the State Executive branch

Number of levels of government:  3  (National, state, local)

Number of branches of government:  3  (Legislative, executive, and judicial)

Reading

We are beginning Daily 5 in our reading classroom.  The Daily 5 consists of the 5 essential ingredients needed for a student to be a strong reader and writer.  They are

Read to self

Read to someone

Work on writing

Word work

Listen to Reading

One of the MAIN important strategies we learned about when reading is that we need to check for understanding.  Use the below parent guide sheet to help your child practice this strategy when reading at home.  Keep these parent guides handy this year!

I’m working on comprehension!  My strategy is Check for Understanding.

	Secret to

Success
	Sometimes children are so concerned about reading it correctly, they forget to think about their reading.  When we read we must think about the story and realize what the author is trying to tell us or what we are learning from the book. Readers stop frequently to Check for Understanding or to ask, who and what?

	What you can say or model
	Model – while reading aloud stop periodically and say, “Let me see if I remember what I just read.  I am going to start by thinking of who the story was about and what happened.”  

· Stop often to Check for Understanding so you don’t read any farther.” 

· “Who did you just read about and what just happened?”

· “How often did you stop to Check for Understanding?  After each sentence, after each paragraph, at the end of each page?”

· Was your brain talking to you while you read?”

· “Are you finding that you understand what you are reading?” 

· “What do you do if you don’t remember?”


Adapted from The Café Book by Gail Boushey and Joan Moser (2009)

Classroom needs:  I try to keep snacks in the classroom for those students who forget to bring one.  If you have an extra box or two of crackers or any types of snacks that you would be willing to send, we would really appreciate it.  

We are also going through band-aids really fast.  If you are able to send some band-aids, that would also be very helpful.  
Important Dates: 
· Monday, October 1st Math Map Testing.
· Friday, October 5th is an early release.
· Wednesday, October 10th School Picture Day.
· Wednesday and Thursday, October 10th and October 11th:  Mrs. Maroszek Technology training.  (Classroom substitute)  
· Friday, October 12th is our Madison Field trip.
· Wednesday, October 17th picture order forms are due.
· Friday, October 19th classroom webcast day.  (We will do the Timbertail News!)
· Tuesday, October 23rd conferences 4-7pm.
· Thursday and Friday, October 25, 26 No School.
· Thursday, October 25th conferences 8-11:30am. 
Important Reminders:

· Please send in the payment for ice cream for the Madison field trip as soon as possible.  

· Please remember to send a snack with your students each day as we have snack time at 10:10 and the kiddos are always very hungry.  :o)  
· Please remember to sign up for my Remind101 text service.  For directions, go to our classroom website:  www.maroszek.weebly.com.    I will send occasional reminders that may be helpful.  Thank you to everyone that already signed up.  
· Check the homework tab on our classroom website for a picture of our daily assignment notebook.  On the home tab you may also access the other teacher’s websites for your child’s math homework.  
Top Banana for October:

Oct 1-5

Ashlyn Dewick

Oct 8-12

Nathan Emerson

Oct 15-19

Thomas Riendl

Oct 22-26

None

Oct 29-Nov 2
Jessica Olejniczak

Thank you again for taking the time to read this newsletter!  If you have any questions, feel free to call me at 662-7915 or email me at lyzemaro@hssd.k12.wi.us.  Have a great month and see you at conferences!  
Your Child’s Teacher,
Mrs. Lyzette Maroszek ([image: image1][image: image2][image: image3]
“When you reach the edge of the cliff, jump to FLY not to fall!”
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